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OLW NEWS 2022 
Tel: 9460 6684                      YouTube: OLW Learning Channel 
           Email:  principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 19      Date:  Monday June 20 2022 

Dear Parents & Families, 
 Congratulations to our Year 3 students 
who celebrated their First Eucharist yesterday. 
This was an important step in their faith journey 
and it was wonderful to have the opportunity to 
share this celebration with family and friends. 
Thank you to all the staff and parents for assisting 
in preparing the children for this Sacrament. 
REGIONAL CROSS COUNTRY  

Congratulations to Sienna for her fine 
effort in the Regional Cross Country last 
Wednesday. Although she didn’t make it through 
to the State Final, she can be very proud of her 
effort to finish in the top half of a very high level 
of competition. 
ROUND ONE KINDER REGISTRATIONS  

Register now for 3 & 4 year old 
kindergarten. Registrations are accepted all year 
round, but to be considered for round one offers 
for next year, you must register before 30 June 
2022. For a full list of kindergartens in Darebin 
and advice on how to register, 
visit darebin.vic.gov.au/ kindergarten   

MID YEAR REPORTS 
Mid-Year Reports will be distributed to 

families this Thursday. Our students have 
continued perform exceptionally well, so 
please spend time discussing your child’s 
achievements with them so that they are 
aware of your support for their efforts and 
progress.  
PSG MEETINGS 

PSG Meetings for students receiving 
educational adjustments are being held this 
Monday – Wednesday.  

Each term, parents of students who have 
a PLP are required to have a PSG (Program 
Support Meeting) with their child's teacher to 
discuss goals and achievements of the student 
and to plan learning goals for the next term. 

It is a requirement of our NCCD (National 
Consistent Collection of Data) that students on 
PLPs have a PSG each term, that minutes are 
taken of the meeting and that the PLP and 
minutes are signed by all present at the PSG. 

As outlined in the Learning Diversity 
Policy, these meetings are required to be during 
school times so that key people and external 
professionals working with the child can be 
present. To meet government guidelines and 
retain funding, parents are required to attend 
meetings and sign off on the PLP and PSG 

Minutes. For further information on NCCD 
Collection of Data, please click on the link. 
STAFF NEWS 
 Mr Mizzi has announced that he will be 
retiring at the conclusion of his long service leave. 
Tony has worked at OLW, predominantly as a 
Deputy Principal, for over 22 years and will be 
sorely missed by many families. Whilst we will 
have a formal farewell for Tony, past and present 
parents and parishioners are invited to join in 
celebrating his contributions to OLW at the 
10.00am Mass this Wednesday June 22. Morning 
tea will follow in the Church foyer.  
INTERSCHOOL SPORT 
 Congratulations to our senior students for 
their fine efforts throughout the Winter Sport 
competition. All teams performed exceptionally 
well throughout the competition with our Netball 
A finishing 1st, Soccer finishing 2nd, Tee Ball 
finishing 3rd and Netball B finishing 4th. 
TERM 3 ENTRY & EXIT TIMES 

Our House Team entry and exit times for 
Term 3 are rotating again for next term, with a 
slight change to dismissal times:  

o Entry -     Kelly – 8.30am 
Latrobe – 8.40am 
Bates – 8.50am 

o Exit -   Kelly – 3.20pm 
Latrobe – 3.25pm 
Bates – 3.30pm 

 
END OF TERM DISMISSAL 
 Term 2 concludes this Friday, June 24. 
Dismissal times are Bates – 12.50pm, Kelly – 
1.00pm & Latrobe 1.10pm. The OSHC Program 
will be running from 1.10pm for those that require 
this service. Term 3 resumes on Monday, July 11, 
with our staggered start times. 

Enjoy the holidays! 

 Kevin Burke 

PHRASE OF THE WEEK 

 Congratulations to everyone who 
found out that ‘best foot forward’ means ‘try 
as hard as you can’ or ‘to do your best’. 

Our phrase for this week is: 

‘down to the wire 

Find out it’s meaning and see if you 
can add this phrase to your vocabulary over 
the next week. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCYNzWrC-rRpll11wQVfYA1Q/featured
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.darebin.vic.gov.au%2F%2520kindergarten&data=05%7C01%7CClare.Griffin%40darebin.vic.gov.au%7C088a7f8951034abc728e08da389825f1%7C17ec87ffe26e4335a306feed4f58cc1d%7C0%7C0%7C637884523534276424%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rx49gAkb7vuKkoxhQ3hzrxMpTbGCKO3lDCCgDneB6OU%3D&reserved=0
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HGVJSm1CmGS1TmYfR3SAetj9TG6PklS-/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HGVJSm1CmGS1TmYfR3SAetj9TG6PklS-/view
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Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 0488 020 364             School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 
Hello Everyone.  

 
Entrance Antiphon: He fed them with the finest wheat and satisfied them with honey from the rock. 

 
Communion Antiphon: Whoever eats my flesh and drinks my blood remains in me and I in him, says the Lord. 

 
Retirement of Mr Tony Mizzi: All past and present parishioners and students are invited to 10am Mass on 

Wednesday 22nd June to farewell past Vice Principal Tony Mizzi who is retiring at the end of Term 2. Morning tea to 

follow in the church foyer. All welcome.   
 

Morning tea:    A thank you morning tea for Dorothy O’Connor will be held in August. Date yet to be decided. It 
will be after the 10am Mass on a Sunday.  

                                         

Christmas in July: On Sunday 24th July 2022 lunch in the parish hall at 12 noon. Further information and 
bookings taken from NEXT week after mass’s. Roast lunch with dessert $35 per head. Children 5-12 half price or 

chicken nuggets and chip for approx. $10. BYO alcohol and soft drinks which will make it easier. The meal will be 
plated and served, not buffet. A deposit of $200 to confirm booking is required. Money from the raffle will be used 

for the deposit. 
 

Raffle money: Amount of raffle money raised was $200, not $400 as previously stated. 

 
Vinnies Winter Appeal 2022:  The annual appeal will be held over the month of June. Envelopes are available 

in the foyer. If you require a receipt please fill in your name and address. Envelopes can be given to Fr. Terry, a 
Vinnies representative or put in marked container on the table in the foyer. Every dollar we receive goes towards 

helping the poor of our own area. Any donation will be much appreciated. 

 
Donations: New items for Father’s day raffle would be appreciated. There is a box marked “Father’s day” in the 

foyer of the church where items can be left. Thank you. 
 

Parish lunch: Next lunch will be held on Wednesday 29th June. If coming, please put your name on the list. If you 

find you can’t make it on the day, please call the hotel on 9471 3255 and cancel as last time we only had 6 attend 
and I had overbooked. Margaret. 

 
As at 10/06/22: Church A/C: $1429.00   Presbytery A/C:1502.00 

 
Eucharistic Ministers: 

June 18th: 6pm Kath Zanini June 19th:    8am Martina Dowling     10am Sharon 

June 25th: 6pm Jim Conway June 26th:     8am Gerard Dowling      10am Angelica Crupi    
Readers: 

June 18th:  6pm Jenny Glover.   June 19th:  8am Martina Dowling      10am Margaret Leonard 
June 25th:  6pm Helen Mills.      June 26th:  8am Carolyn Nguyen       10am Wendy Theuissen 

 

We need more readers for 8am Mass please. If you can help, please see Father Terry. 
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OLW Leadership meeting – minutes 27/5/22 

1.  Business from the minutes: Tony spoke about the data he had gathered about OLW parish; strength of 

the parish is the connections and inclusion it makes with a diverse range of people. Margaret reported he 

communications with Cath Garner, strategy coordinator, take the way of the gospel. 

2. Fr Terry & Tony reported meeting Sr Anne who is looking for a parish position. We discussed the possibility 

of using Sr Anne or someone like her as an Administrator to fulfill the Sacristan’s role and book priests. 
The school is growing in number with new families. Reaffirmed that our Parish Mission is to offer our 

Catholic Faith to the University and offer the Sacraments. 

3. Christmas in July arrangements are under way. Glenda will be invited to attend the next leadership 

meeting to discuss the use of the hall. 

4. Laminated signs need to be made for the toilet – “children need to have parent supervision” as per Child 
Safety requirements. 

5. Synod of the Bishops – will travel to Rome; 9 themes for the Synthesis – one of these will be discussed by 
the leadership team next meeting. 

6. The Parish School have had some discussion about a priest in the parish; 13 students for First Holy 

Communion and Confirmation; :Liz suggested the Saturday night 6pm Mass be a young person’s focus 
mass with youth or young children as readers; altar servers can be boys or girls and volunteers need to 

speak with Fr Terry. 

7. The child Care Development is in the final stages with hopefully signed agreements finalised by the next 

meeting. 

8.  St Vinnies is looking for more volunteers. 

9. Fr Dong from Bundoora Parish has been approached to partner with OLW parish but this will mean a 

change in the range of Masses offered at the parish or paying for other priests to offer other Masses. 

10. Next meeting: Friday 10th June 2022 

 

 

With thanks, 

Father Terry. 
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